Holy Family Church

Pastoral Council Meeting

February 28, 2018

Members Present: Ed Panconi, Holly Caruso, Gloria Lopez, Mary Schimmoller, Maxine Liggins, Kendrick Kwock, Tina Tran, Helen Condit, Cambria Tortorelli, Juan Jimenez, Joan Ervin, and Ramon Barreras

Members Absent/Excused: Hayden Claisse, Erin Arnold, David Sanchez, and Dennis Diekmann

Opening Prayer: Kendrick Kwock

Minutes from previous meeting: Minutes from January 9, 2018 approved as read.

Pastoral Council Planning Update: Cambria Tortorelli

- Reviewing the document to be presented to the Parish.
- The official date to announce the new Pastoral Plan to the parish will be May 6, 2018.
- Marketing design for the plan will be bold for maximum presentation.

PLD/Parish Update: Cambria Tortorelli

- Nancy Bevins will be leaving Holy Family on Fri. March 2. 2018. She will be moving to Montana and starting a new job. All at HFC wish her well.
- The bookstore is still operating under budget.
- Parish financial budget is \$2000.00 over budget and \$3000.00 over last year.
- New water wise landscaping is being planned for the campus. The landscaping will include native plants with drip irrigation.

Auction Update: Mary Schimmoller

- The procurement committee is looking for more donations.
- The Hilton hotel will give a discount on rooms for those attending the Auction.
- Also looking for live auction items.

Commission Reports:

Education/Formation Commission: Ramon Barreras

- Promoting upcoming Congress for Parish attendance.
- Focusing on the new Pastoral Plan, Hope, and the relationship with Jesus.

Outreach Commission: Maxine Liggins

- This year we do not have an Image LA family to support. Outreach is inquiring for a new family.
- The "Showers of Hope" truck comes every Wed. in the St. Joseph's parking lot for homeless to shower. There will be a fund raiser on June 16, 2018 to support this project.
- The Symphony of Hope will be shown in the Hall on Sat. March 3, 2018. Mission Haiti Committee will sponsor the presentation.
- There will be a Mass on March 11, 2018 for cancer victims. The Cancer Support Ministry will host.
- Agents from EBT (food cards) will be coming to the Giving Bank to register clients.
- St Vincent De Paul committee did well on the first 2 movie nights for Soup and Cinema.

Worship Commission: Gloria Lopez

- The first of the Home Masses was held. About 30 people attended the Mass.
- Fr. Dennis is presiding for Wed. night Mass during lent.
- Planning for some Saturdays to have 2 priest for Confession.
- Fr. Marlon is planning a training video for Altar Servers.

Respectfully Submitted: Judy Skitek